
PEARL RIVER GUN CLUB 
Minutes of January 21, 2020 Meeting @ Blauvelt Firehouse 

 

 The meeting commenced at 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag recited by the members. A moment of silence 
honoring Ed Westman and our troops was observed by the membership.  

 

 General attendance - 49 members  
 

 Officers present –  Dennis Scherer (Pres), Mike Marucci (VP), John Lombardi (Sec’y), Joe Chimenti (Treas) 
 

 Minutes of the November meeting were read and approved as submitted. 
 

 The Treasurer’s report  for December was read and approved as submitted: Total assets , $29,268.60 
 

 Committee Reports: 
 

o Pistol Team Report – Three rimfire losses against Northvale. Centerfire begins January 23
rd

. 
o Youth League Reports – Thursday league only one attendee this month (Joe Chimenti report). Monday league shooters 

introduced to semi auto pistols and revolvers (Mike Duignan report). 
o Range Report – All OK per Ken Schwegler. 
o Political Action – Jim Sullo reported on NYS activities regarding serial numbers for all gun parts and NYS Supreme Court 

reviewing the issue of transporting firearms out of NYC. Also discussed the problems associated with the recently 
implemented bail policy. John Lombardi reported on the formation of a Second Amendment group in Rockland County. 
Their main focus will be on obtaining unrestricted pistol licenses. He will keep Club updated with ongoing activities. 
 

 Old Business: 
 

o Joe Chimenti reminded members of the PRGC logo clothing available for sale. 
o Dennis Scherer reported that the announcements for application for the Joe Caccamo award will be going out soon. We 

will be adding social media to our usual outreach. Robert Gordon to provide a contact person for assistance, 
 

 New Business: 
 

o Sign up sheets were circulated for the RCC Show and setup, Rich Otto is chairperson. Setup on Wednesday, Feb 26th. Show 
runs from Feb 27th through Mar 1st. 

o John Lombardi reminded members of the FNRA dinner on April 19th. Dinner and raffle tickets are currently on sale. 
o Members were asked to provide any updates to their Work Hour and Attendance record sheets. 

 

 Proposed Member Readings (all third readings): 
 

o Eric Balk  
o Peter Stone  
o Nick Rendina  
o Richard Cipullo  
o Craig Perusini  
o Cochi Ho  

 

 The 50/50 raffle paid $102 to the winner, Peter Stone. 
 

 The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 PM with pizza and refreshments served immediately thereafter. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
John Lombardi 


